
TOWN OF TROY

BOARD OF SELECTPERSONS MINUTES

The Board of Selectpersons held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, December 19, 2023, 
at 6:30 p.m. at the Troy Municipal Office.

Selectpersons Present: Robert Langlands, Gaston Bathalon & Anne Quirion

Others Present:  Terri Medley, Steve Button, Travis Cote

THESE MINUTES ARE UNOFFICIAL UNTIL APPROVED.

1. The meeting opened at 6:33 pm.
2. (a) Steve reported that the water service line inventory draft was completed by 

the engineers.
(b) The Special PFAS testing was completed and should not have to be retested 
for another 3 years. 

3. Mike did not attend the meeting.  He has been very busy with the recent 
flooding.  Gaston said the selectboard sends their appreciation and recognition 
for their working long hours for our community. 

4. Anne gave an update from the last ambulance committee meeting.  Total 
number of ambulance calls are as follows:   308 Total calls with 
Troy 66 – North Troy 60 – Jay 57 – Lowell 53 – Westfield 24.

5. A motion was made by Gaston to approve the 2024 ambulance contract I the 
amount of $69,637 of which $3532 was for dispatch.  The total budget for the 
year will be $227,609 with $13,880.25 for dispatch for all five towns. 

6. A motion was made by Gaston for the Town of Troy to participate with North 
Troy, Lowell, Westfield, Newport Town, and Jay to write a joint agreement with 
the organizers of the Rasputitsa Cycling Event. 

7. Minutes from the November 21, 2023, meeting was approved by a motion made 
by Anne.

8. All Orders were approved.
9. Gaston discussed the remote meeting with Paul Hansen from Ecopixal 

regarding our new website.  He will meet with Gaston and Terri again in 
January. 

10. A motion was made by Gaston to approve the Liquor and Tobacco Licenses for 
Heather and David Kennison and Tina Bliss. 

11. Meeting adjourned at 8:11 PM


